
TE AWAMUTU COLLEGE UPDATES / NEWS: 

21 June 2023 

Good morning Parents/Caregivers 
 

• REGIONAL PAID UNION MEETING – Wednesday 28 June - 1.00pm 

The Executive of the Post Primary Teachers Association has directed its members to attend 

a regional paid union meeting (PUM). 

This is a legal entitlement under the Employment and Training Act 2000. 

PPTA members will be briefed on latest developments in the negotiations with Ministry of 

Education concerning their collective agreement settlement. 

As a result, there will be a change to our school day: 

• Period 1 9.00am – 9.40am 

• Period 2 9.40am – 10.20am 

Interval  10.20 – 10.50am 

• Period 3 10.50 - 11.30am 

• Period 5 11.30am – 12.10pm 

 

- Canteen will be open at interval only 

- Students able to go home safely should do so 

- Library is open for supervision 

- Buses will run as normal 

- Years 11 and 12 are rostered home due to PPTA Strike Action 
 
 

• JUNIOR REPORTS      will be issued on Monday 26 June  

 

Accompanying REPORT MEETING with teachers will be held on Thursday 29 June 

(School Hall) 2.30pm – 4.30pm. 

 

- Classes will finish at 1.30pm.  Periods 1 – 4 are still happening 

- Students able to go home safely should do so 

- Library will be open for supervision 

- Canteen will be open at interval only 

- Buses will run at normal times 

- Years 9 and 13 are rostered home (PPTA Strike Action) as we are unable to 

provided sufficient teachers. 
 

Thank you for your understanding and co-operation and for your continued support of             

Te Awamutu College. 
 

Kia kaha 

Tony Membery   

 (Principal) 


